74 Low Rock, South-west Gulf of Carpentaria, Northern Territory

disturbance from visiting fishermen or yachtsmen; however,
traditional harvesting of eggs may have some effect.

Three Osprey Pandion haliatus nests were present
in Pemphis acidula trees on the island. Although one bird
was standing on a nest in May 1994, the nests were not
observed to be active in any of the surveys. Three birds
observed from the air in July 1996 could have been two
adults and a young from that season. White-bellied Sea-
Eagles Haliaeetus leucogaster were also seen visiting
the island. Chatto has observed this species preying on
young terns on other Northern Territory islands, but no
confirmation of such was seen on this island.

Other Seabirds Recorded

Brown Booby
Eastern Reef Egret
Sooty Oystercatcher
Silver Gull

Sula leucogaster
Egretta sacra
Haematopus fuliginosus
Larus novaehollandiae
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SEABIRD ISLAND SERIES

We are always seeking more information on the status
of seabirds on the islands around Australia. Many of the
islands which have been described in the series have been
small. This in no way belittles their importance, as often
they are the only ‘breeding platform’ available to enable
the birds to exploit ephemeral food, a feature of the tropics.
The latest island described, Low Rock, is an excellent
example. We are seeking more such descriptions.

Readers are invited to participate in the series. Those
interested should consult the Editor of the Series and obtain
guidelines for descriptions, the information required for
preparation of maps, and the type of photographs preferred.
As with many articles that are published in Corella, we
offer much assistance to help authors with their articles as
we feel strongly that their knowledge of local areas should

become available, and thus contribute to our understanding
of what is necessary for the welfare of these birds. The
descriptions of the status of seabirds on islands in this
series achieve this objective as they are used extensively
by those concerned with policies on conservation.

Addresses:

S. G. (Bill) Lane,
66 Fairview Road, Moonee via Coffs Harbour,
New South Wales 2450

M. D. Murray,
17 Ashmore Avenue, Pymble, New South Wales 2073
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